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Human Resource Development Cell of Dr. Ambedkar College Deekshabhoomi, Nagpur 

organized an online Guest lecture on Importance of Communication and Essential 

communication Skills for Trainers for the teaching Staff on 27 May 2021 at 11 am on ZOOM 

platform via Internet.  An annual feature, these training programs are conducted for increasing 

the employee’s ability to perform through development of their knowledge and attitude, by 

inviting renowned HR Trainers. It was the first session of the HRD Cell lecture Series for 

teachers. The Guest speaker for the lecture was Dr. Ashutosh Paturkar, Professor and Dean 

Academics DAIMSR, Nagpur. The Guest Speaker was welcomed by Dr. Mrs. B. A. Mehere, 

Principal, Dr. Ambedkar College, Deekshabhoomi, and Nagpur. 

In his address, Dr. Ashutosh Paturkar threw light on the changing scenario of the technology 

used for communication. Technology, he informed, is a gift to mankind which enable us to 

connect with each other. There are several devices like Computers, tablets, mobile phones etc. 

which are the new modes of communication apart from the traditional one. Communication is 

the best thing today in the pandemic where interaction is possible by use of technology. He 

reminded that communication does not mean command on language rather it is a means of 

exchange of information and interaction.   

 In his opinion connecting with students is more important and an outstanding teacher is one who 

connects with the students by way of emphatic body language, motivating skills and transmitting 

new information apart from what is already mentioned in text books. He concluded his talk by 

emphasizing that to be a good communicator, one must be a good listener.  Questions were asked 

by the staff, which were was answered efficiently by Dr. Paturkar. The program was conducted 

by Dr. Mrs. Priti Singh, Coordinator, and HRD Cell. Ms. Anita Tirpude, Assistant Professor, 

Department of English thanked Dr. Paturkar on behalf of all the staff for conducting such a 

wonderful and knowledgeable session. A large number of staff remained present.  

 



 











 

 

 


